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Hello all, this will be my last report as your 2019 Commodore of Sun Parlour Boat Club. It has 
been a complete honour to represent your club for the past year. Though there have been 
many trials and tribulations while on this road, as there would be in any club, I believe that 
this your bridge of officers and Directors have faced them at every level, and have succeeded 
in  addressing them dilligantly with honour, honesty and speed, it has been an honour working 
with you all. This year has been filled with many many fun filled days, meeting great people, 
and traveling to many events representing Sun Parlour, and for that I thank you and look for-
ward to becoming a P/C of Sun Parlour Boat Club

http://www.islandviewmarina.com
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ViceCommodore’s
Report       Bill Deans

Here it is December already and the boat has been put to bed for 2 months. It is only 160 days 
until launch.

November was a busy month. Lady Linda and I attended our own club’s Ball for Commodore 
Neil and Lady Pat. Everyone was talking all night about the food and the decorations in the hall, 
especially the candy bar and the table center pieces. It was another job well done by the Ball 
committee. Thank you all.

 I was in charge of the Glow room and I want to thank everyone who donated food and helped 
to make the room another success. I want to especially thank Fleet Captain Greg Jolie, Mary 
and Ken Porter, Connie and Bill Woods who were there when I needed them. 

Then we went to River View Yacht Club for a 2020 Commodore’s meeting and received my class 
bow tie and we had a wonderful dinner.

On Sat. Nov.3 Lady Linda and I went to our first 2020 Ball at Toledo Yacht Club. What a place, 
what a time.

Then Fleet Captain Greg and I attended the AYC meeting at North Cape Yacht Club. What a nice 
spot.  I am going to make a point of going there when the boat goes back in the water, maybe 
a rendezvous or for shake down. 

The Holiday Season is upon us and Linda and I want to wish you and your families a Merry 
Christmas and a safe and Prosperous New Year. 

http://spbc.cloud.s3.amazonaws.com/ads/MMarco2.png
http://www.happydaysboatcentre.com
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Dan Fitzpatrick

As the Holiday Season quickly approaches Sheila and I would like to wish everyone a Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

Congratulations to Commodore Neil and Lady Pat on the completion of a successful 2019, top-
ping out with the Commodores Ball on Saturday Nov 16th. A great time was had by all. Kudos 
to the Ball Committee for a job well done!!

A big Thank you to everyone who attended our Steak and Chicken BBQ on November 2nd  at 
7:00 PM, the food and the company was great.

 Looking into December we have our Membership Meeting and Change of Watch scheduled for 
Dec 6th at the SPBC Clubhouse. I suggest that you put this date on your calendar as there are 
several serious items to discuss. 

Don’t forget your summer boating friends during the winter months, our club goes to a lot of 
planning and effort to execute events during the entire year. Please come out and participate.

http://www.holidayharbourmarina.com
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 Mary Brannagan
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It has been a pleasure to be your Fleet Captain this year. Planning is underway for the Change 
of Watch in December and looking forward to being your Fleet Captain once again in 2020.         
Congratulations to Neil Bastien on a very successful year as Commodore SPBC.  Thanks to all 
who worked hard to make the Commodore’s Ball the successful event it was!  Happy Holidays 
to   everyone! 

Well the holidays are approaching and the Change of Watch is near! Thanks to all who have 
volunteered, attended and participated in making 2019 the successful year it was for Sun 
Parlour Boat Club. Special mention to Commodore Neil and Lady Pat Bastien and the Exec-
utive Committee for their hard work and dedication to the Club!   Happy Holidays to every-
one!

http://spbc.cloud.s3.amazonaws.com/ads/sunset/merge.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/520795296
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I'd formally like to thank every member of this year's Ball Committee for their efforts in making this 
event such a huge success.  I would especially like to thank PC Izzie for coordinating the arrange-
ments with St. Clair and the Best Western, for handling the financial end and for keeping tabs on all 
the attendees.  A great job was done by all.

http://www.bullseyepizzaonline.com
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95 memberships with 13 non-voting.  But there has been interest by one person to become a 
member of SPBC...  he is completing his application and getting his sponsor set up. We will take 
his dues and put it to 2020 year. 

The Commodore’s Ball is over and it was a tremendous success. From the feedback from family, 
friends, SPBC members and the 19’s,  a good time was had by all!

Once a decision has been made at the General Membership meeting regarding dues and distribu-
tion of dues, I will make up new invoices and get them out to the membership. 

http://www.dansnauticalshop.com
http://www.simply-swimwear.com


                         Past Commodores               * Denotes Deceased

1968/69    Jerry Rice		  1998	 Sue Laporte
1970/71    Lyle Blonde*		  1999	 John Taylor*
1972/73    Shad Richard*	 2000	 Don Gulick
1974/75    Ted Bulmer*		  2001	 Jim Cyrowski
1976           Orv Mackey*		  2002	 Dave Wright
1977           Bob Morley		  2003	 Gary Frowley
1978           George McKee*	 2004	 Gary Coles
1979           Stan Beneteau*	 2005	 Chris Amlin
1980           Jack Northwood*	 2006	 Bill Woods
1981/82   Mike Martin*		  2007	 John Bowers*
1983/84   Ken Thoms		  2008	 Marty Zamparo*
1985/86   Bob Walker		  2009	 Shawn O’Neil
1987          Murray Byers*	 2010	 Reg Major
1988          Al Kersey*		  2011	 Sharon Amlin
1989          Gerry Murphy		 2012	 Jerry Taylor
1990          Vera Haller		  2013	 Matt Morrison
1991          Jack Robertson*	 2014	 Reg Major
1992          John Glover*		  2015      Doug Potier
1993          Brian Hale 		  2016      Keith Postma
1994          Drew Paupst                   2017      Izzie Dulmage
1995          Steve Willing		  2018	 Rick Ingalls
1996          Bill Fairlie
1997          Bob Coulter

Flag Officers
Commodore		  Neil Bastien            226-787-9992
Vice Commodore        Bill Deans               519-978-9183
Rear Commodore       Dan Fitzpatrick      519-817-0747
Fleet Captain              Greg Jolie                519-967-8801
Immediate P/C          Rick Ingalls             519-735-7345

Directors
Communications	 Mary Brannagan    519-967-8801
Treasurer		  Pat Brough
Membership		  Pat Bastien	               
Fleet Chaplain		 Fr. Stan Fraser       519-734-1744

Directory

December Anniversaries

December Birthdays

	 Ken Thoms			   Dec. 2
	 Debbie Easter		  Dec. 3
	 Dan Fitzpatrick		  Dec. 5
	 Sheila Fitzpatrick		  Dec. 10
	 Gerry Murphy		  Dec. 11
	 Karen Swiecki		  Dec. 11
	 Margaretha Zonjic		  Dec. 11
	 Jason Horvat			  Dec. 11
	 Kathie Moore			  Dec. 13
	 Rick Ingalls 			   Dec. 13
	 Theresa Farao		  Dec. 16
	 Trevor Buffett		  Dec. 16
	 Gerry Piccinin		  Dec. 17
	 Debbie Scott			  Dec. 21
	 Dave Sinasac			  Dec. 27
	 Mary Porter			   Dec. 28

	 Greg & Mary Jolie/Brannagan	 Dec. 2
	 Ken & Mary Porter			   Dec. 18
	 Gerry & Loreine Murphy	    	 Dec. 23
	 Steve & Shirley Willing	    	 Dec. 27
	 Randy & Celeste Traubert	    	 Dec. 30
	 Bill & Linda Deans		     	 Dec. 31
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